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AARC Member Year-end Raffle Announcement 

In order to encourage attendance at monthly AARC meetings, attendees will 
earn monthly tickets for a yearend raffle with significant prizes   Those AARC 
members who print their name and call sign legibly on the sign-in roster will 
be issued one free raffle ticket for each month including one at the December 
meeting.  In order to win you must be present at the December 
meeting.  Good Luck. - AARC Board 

 

The September 9th regular membership meeting of the Aksarben Amateur 
Radio Club was replaced with a swap meet held in the parking lot of the 
American Red Cross building where we normally have our meetings.  There 
was a threat of rain throughout the day, which had AARC leadership thinking 
that we may have to move the swap meet inside, however, our fears were un
-founded and a great evening weather- wise developed!  The swap meet saw 
many members in attendance selling ham radio related gear from the trunks 
of their cars, as well as tables set up at the tailgates of several members 
pickup trucks.  Cookies and soda pop were also provided, which made it a 
very pleasant time to grab a snack and stroll from car to car negotiating the 
best price on the many treasures that were being offered.  One thing that I 
noticed was that the prices that were being asked were very reasonable, al-
most too reasonable which speaks highly of our membership!!  Many of the 
swap meet attendees spent the evening socializing, and enjoying each other's 
company.  The overwhelming response to this event was that we need, and 
will be doing this again next year, as it was very successful, and proved to be 
a very enjoyable time for all.  It should also be noted that we will make every 
attempt next year to plan this event several months in advance to also in-
clude the other nearby ham clubs in participating in this very worth while 
event. 
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September Meeting Report 

The September 9th regular membership meeting of the 

Aksarben Amateur Radio Club was replaced with a swap 

meet held in the parking lot of the American Red Cross build-

ing where we normally have our meetings.  There was a 

threat of rain throughout the day, which had AARC leader-

ship thinking that we may have to move the swap meet in-

side, however, our fears were un-founded and a great even-

ing weather- wise developed!  The swap meet saw many 

members in attendance selling ham radio related gear from 

the trunks of their cars, as well as tables set up at the tail-

gates of several members pickup trucks.  Cookies chips, and 

soda pop were also provided, which made it a very pleasant 

time to grab a snack and stroll from car to car negotiating the 

best price on the many treasures that were being offered.   

One thing that I noticed was that the prices that were being 

asked were very reasonable, almost too reasonable which 

speaks highly of our membership!!  Many of the swap meet 

attendees spent the evening socializing, and enjoying each 

other's company.  The overwhelming response to this event 

was that we need, and will be doing this again next year, as it 

was very successful, and proved to be a very enjoyable time 

for all.  It should also be noted that we will make every 

attempt next year to plan this event several months in ad-

vance to also include the other nearby ham clubs in partici-

pating in this very worthwhile event. John Fifer Vice-Pres. 
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 Field Day 2023 

It is good to get that pesky viruses behind us and start plan-
ning for 2023 Field Day. Next year’s committee is forming 
and we already have two volunteers Jamie KF0FAP and Paige 
Hoffart KB0Z. We will have our first meeting before the holi-
days and look forward to have additional volunteers join us.  
This year we want to have HF through 1.2 MHz.  We have a 6 
meter and 432 beam added to our antennas. We would like 
to have all of the laptops network together, if some is willing 
to help. If you have bands and mode you would like to oper-
ate – send us an email, let us know.  If the club is willing, I 
would like to serve as next year’s chair. Pat W0OJU 

Meet me Under the Mistletoe under with a                    
”Ham” Sandwich 

Our December meeting will be very special this year.  First, 
we will elect new officers and board members.  We will also 
thank our outgoing board members and thank them for their 
service.  So what makes this meeting so special? 

We will have our holiday celebration with some interesting 
add-ons.!  The club will provide meats, cheese, breads, con-
diments, and beverages.  We would like to consider bringing 
one of the following covered dishes:  salad, vegetables, or 
desert.  We will recognize and provide awards for the best 
dishes in each of the above categories. 

But wait, there is more! We will have big and numerous 
raffle prizes for our annual year end raffle.  You must be in 
attendance to be a winner.  – Pat W0OJU. 
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Club Officers & Board Members 

President  Pat Connell WØOJU president@aksarbenarc.org 
Vice President  John E Fifer, Jr ABØZT vicepresident@aksarbenarc.org 
Secretary Terry Begley KEØOPB secretary@aksarbenarc.org 
Treasurer Dave Rice NØJSB treasurer@aksarbenarc.org 
2021-2022 Director Dave Rice NØJSB board@aksarbenarc.org 
2021-2022 Director Dan Buchholz NØPOT board@aksarbenarc.org 
2022-2023 Director Terry Begley KEØOPB board@aksarbenarc.org 
2022-2023 Director Brian Pitchanau WEØBEP board@aksarbenarc.org 

 
Club Committees 
Courtesy Committee Bill Snyder KDØFJR courtesy@aksarbenarc.org 
Education Open Open education@aksarbenarc.org 
Field Day Pat Connell WØOJU  
Flea-Esta Open   
Membership Mary Joseph NØTRK membership@aksarbenarc.org 
Monday Night .94 Net  Rich Swig WAØZQG wa0zqg@hotmail.com 
Public Relations Jim Westcott KAØKCV pr@aksarbenarc.org 
Prizes Open Open prizes@aksarbenarc.org 
Publications (Ham Hum) Brian Pitchanau WEØBEP hamhum@aksarbenarc.org 
QSL Manager & Technical Ed Edwards KØIL qslmanager@aksarbenarc.org 
Special Events Coordinator Pat Joseph KØCTU community_service@ 
   aksarbenarc.org 
Technical Assistance Ed Edwards KØIL technical@aksarbenarc.org 
Web Services Mary Joseph NØTRK web_master@aksarbenarc.org 

Repeater Committee 

 
Chairman   John Gebuhr WBØCMC repeater@aksarbenarc.org 
Vice Chairman  Steve Schmitz NØUP    repeater@aksarbenarc.org 
Control Operator  Mary Joseph NØTRK   repeater@aksarbenarc.org 
Club Call sign Trustee Corby Krick KØSKW   trustee@aksarbenarc.org 
Member   Russ Hilton ADØQH   repeater@aksarbenarc.org 

Other Contacts 
ARRL Midwest Director Rod Blocksome  KØDAS k0das@arrl.org 
ARRL Midwest Vice-Dir. Art Zygielbaum KØAIZ k0aiz@arrl.org 
EC Douglas County Greg Ervin            KCØVTO 
EC Sarpy County Dennis Mitchell  KCØYKN 
Volunteer Council Brian Zdan KMØY  
NE Section Manager Matt Anderson KAØBOJ ka0boj@arrl.org 
VE Exams/ARRL Liaison Open  testing@aksarbenarc.org 
 

    AARC Ham Hum  Post Office Box   24551,  Omaha, NE 68124-0551 
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Area Nets 

Monday 
7:00 PM 145.290 South-West Iowa ARES Glenwood, IA. 
7:00 PM 146.940 Western Division HQ SATERN Net  Omaha, NE. 
8:00 PM 144.250 NE Missouri SWOT. 
9:00 PM 146.940 AARC Chat Net. Ak-Sar-Ben ARC Omaha, NE. 

Tuesday 
9:00 PM 145.310 Washington Co. ARES Washington Co, NE. 

Wednesday 
7:00 PM 146.670 Dodge Co. ARES Dodge Co, NE. 
7:30 PM 7.122 CW Four State QRP Comfortable Net. 
8:00 PM 3.564 CW Four State QRP Comfortable Net. 
8:00 PM 145.310 Saunders Co. ARES Saunders Co, NE. 
8:30 PM 7.122 CW Four State QRP Comfortable Net. 
9:00 PM 3.580.5 PSK Four State QRP Comfortable Net. 
9:00 PM 146.820 Pottawattamie County ARES Council Bluffs, IA. 

Thursday 
8:30 AM 7.122 CW Four State QRP 40M Morning Net. 
7:30 PM 145.310- Lincoln/Omaha SATERN Net. Ashland, NE. 
8:00 PM 28.350  SSB 10-Meter Net. 
8:00 PM 147.360 Heartland DX Association. 
9:00 PM  145.175  NE D-Star Net also on REF002C  though internet. 

Friday 
10:00 PM 224.760-  Tone 146.2   Promote the Band Net 

Saturday 
12:00 PM 146.82 Swap Net Council Bluffs, IA. 
8:30 PM 3.921.000 QCWA Chapter 20. 

Sunday 
8:00 AM 3.902.500 Swap Net. 
8:30 AM 3.897.500 3900 Club. 
8:30 PM  Locally IRLP and the Nebraska IRLP net is heard on: 
 145.410  -  97.4 PL  AB0VX Honey Creek 
 444.800  +  97.4 PL  AB0VX Honey Creek 
 444.925  +  136.5 PL  K0BVC Mondamin 
 146.745  -  136.5 PL  K0BVC Portsmouth 
 223.580  (Simplex)  100 PL K0OQL North Omaha 
2:00 PM 50.200   6 Meter Net 
8:00 PM 144.250 2-Meter SSB Net. 
9:00 PM 146.940- Douglas Co. ARES net, KØUSA repeater. 
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HamHum “Blast from the Past” 

This phrase was used first by US radio DJs when introduc-
ing old records. It isn't clear which DJ coined this, and no 
one lays especial claim to it. A strong contender has to be 
Jerry Blavat ('The Geator with the Heater'). Blavat's style 
was frantic and he was known for his impromptu 'stream of 
consciousness' verbal delivery.  
 
We are going to try our own “blast from the past”.  If you go 
out to the AARC website and look at the bottom left link to 
“Ham Hums”.  You will see all the Ham Hums from the 
very beginning through 2021. (Thank you Mary Joseph for 
uploading!)  Before we enter the “internet era”, Ham Hum 
was a major source of news for local ham radio operators 
and had lots of “news”. 
 
So why don’t you take a “walk down memory lane” and if 
you find an interesting story, share it with Brian our editor 
and send him a note as why you think this story is worth re-
peating.  We will recognize your contribution in Ham Hum1 
Elsewhere in this month’s issue is a story of a young ham 
with the call sign WN0PMW who as a 7th grader entered a 
metro wide high school science fair at UNO.  When the 
judges came around, he was operating on 15 meter CW in 
QSO with a NJ Ham.  They were impressed and gave him a 
honorable mentioned as he did not qualify for an award as 
he was not in high school. (He parked his station next to an 
exit so he could run his coax to an outside cobble together 
15 meter dipole.) 
 
One of our club members was looking through the online 
Ham Hums and brought this article to my attention, as I had 
forgotten all about it.   – Pat W0OJU 
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PSSSST ….   N0POT.COM      ….       Pass It A Long 

Breaking Printer News!! 

Our faithful printer has passed away.  The board recommend 
that our editor send its remains to the Smithsonian muse-
um.  Thank you \ Norm for your encouragement to purchase 
a new printer. The new printer is being used for this issue.    
Brian, please remember to add stamps before mailing (Just 
kidding).– Pat W0OJU 

Solar Cycle 25 Update 

If you have been on the bands lately, there has been a lot of 
great opening.  The below graph shows you that Cycle 25 is 
progressing upwards faster than predicted. More infor-
mation can be found at the Space Center Prediction Center. 
– Pat W0OJU 
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